From: Wood, Jessica A.

To: Toft, Jill A.

Subject: RE: Pharmaceutical Science specialization name change

Date: Friday, July 24, 2015 1:27:28 PM **Attachments:** Pharmaceutical Science (2).pdf

Hi Jill.

I am following up with Dean Herness's letter regarding our transcript designations.

"One question for clarity: The Graduate School lists the Medicinal Chemistry specialization as "Medicinal Chemistry and Pharmacology", and not as you listed "Medicinal Chemistry and Pharmacognosy". This seems an appropriate time to align our records."

We would like the designation as "Medicinal Chemistry and Pharmacognosy".

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Jessica Wood

From: Carnes, Cynthia (Cynthia)

Sent: Wednesday, July 22, 2015 2:24 PM

To: Wood, Jessica A.

Subject: Fwd: Pharmaceutical Science specialization name change

Cynthia Carnes

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Herness, M S. (Scott)" < herness.1@osu.edu>

Date: July 22, 2015 at 2:09:22 PM EDT

To: "Carnes, Cynthia (Cynthia)" < carnes.4@osu.edu>

Cc: "Toft, Jill A." < toft.20@osu.edu > , "Herness, M S. (Scott)"

< herness.1@osu.edu >

Subject: Pharmaceutical Science specialization name

change





250 University Hall 230 North Oval Mall Columbus, OH 43210-1366

> Phone 614-292-6031 Fax 614-292-3656 gradsch.osu.edu

July 22, 2015

Cynthia Carnes Associate Dean for Graduate Studies and Research College of Pharmacy

MS, PhD Pharmaceutical Science

Cynthia,

At our July 6th meeting, the Graduate School Curriculum Committee (GSCC) reviewed the proposal to change the name and transcript designation for the Pharmaceutics track for the degrees in Pharmaceutical Science. The change, from "Pharmaceutics" to "Pharmaceutics and Pharmaceutical Chemistry" aligns with the recent division name change within your College. The GSCC approved the change. The request will next be forwarded to Graduate Council for their endorsement and, because it involves a change to the transcript, subsequently to the Council on Academic Affairs. You will be contacted when the proposal is reviewed by CAA.

One question for clarity: The Graduate School lists the Medicinal Chemistry specialization as "Medicinal Chemistry and Pharmacology", and not as you listed "Medicinal Chemistry and Pharmacognosy". This seems an appropriate time to align our records.

As always, I am available for any questions.

Many thanks,

Scott Herness Associate Dean

The Graduate School



College of Pharmacy Office of the Dean

217 Parks Hall 500 West 12th Avenue Columbus, OH 43210-1291

> 614-292-2266 Phone 614-292-2588 Fax

April 21, 2015

M. Scott Herness, Ph.D. Associate Dean Graduate School 250 University Hall Columbus, OH 43210

Dear Dean Herness:

The College of Pharmacy would like to request the following change in Graduate Specialization Transcript Designation. We would like the current Transcript Designation of "Pharmaceutics" to be modified to "Pharmaceutics and Pharmaceutical Chemistry". This designation change corresponds with a change of name for the Division of Pharmaceutics and Pharmaceutical Chemistry to more accurately reflect the scope of work performed in this academic track. The five transcript designations for Pharmaceutical Science should then be:

- 1) Medicinal Chemistry and Pharmacognosy
- 2) Pharmaceutics and Pharmaceutical Chemistry
- 3) Pharmacology
- 4) Health-System Pharmacy Administration
- 5) Pharmaceutical Administration

Thank you for your prompt consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

Cynthia Carnes, PharmD, PhD

Associate Dean for Graduate Studies and Research